
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Chabot-Las Positas Community 
College District, State of California, hereby calls for bids – B19/20-17 - Pool Renovation Phase II (Re-
Bid) Chabot College 
 
Due to COVID-19 bids will be accepted via electronic mail.  Electronic bids must be signed by a 
licensed notary verifying its authenticity. Return Electronic proposals to:  

 
Michael McClung, Buyer 

Purchasing & Warehouse Services Department  
Email: mmcclung@clpccd.org 

 
Bids are due electronically by Tuesday June 30, 2020 at 2:00 P.M. 

 
A soft copy of the notarized document must be forwarded electronically along with a copy of the 
bid.  Failure to submit the notarized document and the meet deadline in the RFP will result in 
disqualification of the bid.  Any submittals will be returned without review.  A hard copy of the original 
bid and notarized copy MUST also be sent via US mail to: 
 

Chabot-Las Positas Community College District 
7600 Dublin Blvd, 3rd Floor 

Dublin, CA  94568 
ATTN:  Marie Hampton, Purchasing Manager  

 
All bids shall be submitted electronically and mailed in envelopes clearly marked on the outside “BID 

NO. B19/20-17 - POOL RENOVATION PHASE II (RE-BID) CHABOT COLLEGE”. 
 

There will be a Mandatory, Pre-Bid Conference and Job Walk, Tuesday June 9, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. at 
the Chabot College, Facilities Management Office, Adjacent to building 3000, conference room 3123, 
25555 Hesperian Blvd., Hayward, California 94541. Bidders must attend the Mandatory Job Walk. 
Campus maps are available at http://www.chabotcollege.edu/ 

 
Bid Documents will be available by Friday, May 15, 2020 at the Purchasing website at http:// 
www.clpccd.org/business/open.php Adobe Reader is required for downloading document) Inquiries 
regarding this bid should be directed to the Purchasing Department, Marie Hampton, Purchasing Manager, 
e-mail at mhampton@clpccd.org . Reference Bid No. B19/20-17 on all inquiries. 

 
No contractor or subcontractor may be awarded a contract for public work on a public works project 
unless registered with the Department of Industrial Relations pursuant to Labor Code section 1725.5. 

 
Inquiries regarding this Bid should be directed to the Purchasing Department, Purchasing Manager, at 
mhampton@clpccd.org and in the subject line reference Bid No. B19/20-17 on all email inquiries. 

 
The Board of Trustees reserves the right to reject any and all bids and any and all items of such bids. This 
bid shall also be subject to any and all applicable laws, regulations and standards. This project is subject 
to compliance monitoring and enforcement by the Department of Industrial Relations. 

 
For more information, please refer to the Purchasing Website at 
http://www.clpccd.org/business/open.php 

 
Run Dates: May 15, 2020 and May 22,, 2020 
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